
2020 Budget Workshop 

1144 Hooper Avenue 

October 2, 2019 
 

A budget workshop of the Commissioners of Fire District No. 1 in the Township of Toms 

River, County of Ocean, New Jersey was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Commissioner 

Convery. 

Let the official minutes reflect that adequate notice of this meeting has 

been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and a 

notice thereof being posted in the Municipal Building, 33 Washington 

Street, Toms River, New Jersey, being transmitted to the Asbury Park 

Press, Star Ledger and to all persons who have requested copies in 

accordance with the statute. 

ROLL CALL 

          Autenrieth -  present               Convery -  present 

                                  Latshaw - present                   Sipe – present                                                                                                                                              

                                                              Tutela - present                        

Halliwell present to take minutes. Administrator Kubiel present. 

 

Commissioners agreed to a 2% increase in fire company leases. 

 

Fire Co#1: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #1.  Agreed to standard $12,500 per fire company for 

tools & equipment and $17,500 per fire company to purchase significant acquisitions.  If any 

company decides to purchase an item that is different than request submitted at budget 

workshop they would need to submit to commissioners for approval.  

 

Fire Co. #2: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #2 & approved items requested within the $17,500 

limit. 

 

Fire Co. #3: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #3.  Discussed and approved $5,000 water rescue 

budget to be lowered back to $3,500 in 2021 and requested items within $17,500 limit. 

 

Fire Co. #4: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #4.  Board denied truck request.  Discussion on 

requested boat, will be finalized at later date for a ballot question in 2020 w/purchase in 2021. 

 

Radio: 

Board reviewed and approved radio budget as submitted.  

 

I/T 

Board reviewed I/T budget, decision was made to lower budget to 2019 amount. 

 

District #1: 

The commissioners reviewed various line items pertaining to the District #1 2019 proposed 

budget.  If budget allows will add money to purchase new defibrillators for whole district.   

 

There being no further business, the workshop ended at 6:00 p.m.  

  

                                                                                  Respectfully Submitted, 

 

                                                                                  _____________________________ 

                                                                                  Richard Tutela, Clerk 


